
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
April 13, 2010

5:30 PM
__________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Sarah Massie, Rhonda Schandevel, Wallace Messer, and Rhett Langston. Michelle
Claytor, Trina Sandridge, Scotty Schulhofer and Don Frady were unable to attend.

The minutes from the March 9, 2010, meeting was approved by Wallace Messer. Sarah Massie second it.

Old Business:
None

New Business:
 The monthly report for March was presented for the first time on a projector. Everyone seemed to like this in lieu of copies.
 Spring softball has started and we will also offer another basketball camp this summer. This camp will be offered by Kevin

Cantwell. He used to be the head coach at App State and was an assistant for years with Bobby Cremins at Georgia Tech.
 We have had a few air bubble problems in the pools but that has been corrected.
 The second cooking class (Mexican) went well. It did not completely fill but still had a good attendance. The next class will

be Cuban.
 We have requested new cardio fitness equipment for the upstairs area. This will allow the user to select which flat screen

he/she would like to listen to while working out.
 The Emergency Operations Plan Practice for the department went well. This was held on Sunday, March 14, at 7 pm.
 The first public design meeting for our skate park was held on March 18. We had close to 30 people attend. The kids

seemed to favor a hybrid park which consists of a concrete street park combined with a modular park.
 We are in the process of creating a new website for our department. This will also have a new domain name

(www.waynesvilleparksandrec.com)
 The bids for the concession stand at the WRC will be due on April 29.
 The Easter event went very well. This was completed in partnership with Lake Junaluska.
 Michael Huffstetler and myself will take a trip to Clemson, SC, on May 4 to visit ZestQuest at Clemson University. This

involves youth fitness and nutrition.
 We have plans to make an exercise room for ages 7 to 10 and 11 to 15 year olds. We will survey school pe teachers /

coaches as well as kids in this age range to find out what kind of equipment they would like to have in there.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


